
COMMON COUNCIL MEETING - SPECIAL 
OCTOBER 17, 2005 
TIME:  6:00 P.M. 
 
Present:  Mayor Frank Manus, Helen Gardner, Ken Dornich, Gary Herbert and Larry 
Bower.  Glenn Tebbe was absent. 
 
RE: Bond Issuance.  
 
Motion by Larry Bower and seconded by Helen Gardner to pass on 2nd reading 
Ordinance 2005-19.  So passed. 
 
Motion by Ken Dornich and seconded by Gary Herbert to pass on 3rd reading 
Ordinance 2005-19.  So passed. 
 
Motion by Larry Bower and seconded by Helen Gardner to pass on 2nd reading 
Ordinance 2005-20.  So passed. 
 
Motion by Helen Gardner and seconded by Ken Dornich to pass on 3rd reading 
Ordinance 2005-20.  So passed. 
 
Discussion was held concerning the need for a wage hearing.  The Mayor needs to appoint 
a couple of people to be on this Board and get a hold of the State and meet on this before 
the necessary meeting with the DGLF on October 27th.

Helen Gardner stated that the traffic committee had met on the follow-up request at the 
Council meeting concerning the speed limit on South Ireland Street after the Council 
meeting on October 3rd and decided a 20 MPH speed limit is as low as can be done on 
South Ireland Street. 
 
Motion by Gary Herbert and seconded by Ken Dornich to pass on 1st reading 
Ordinance 2005-21 reducing speed from 30 MPH to 20 MPH on South Ireland St. 
So passed. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:20 P.M. 
 



PRESIDING OFFICER_______________________________ 
 

_______________________________    _______________________________ 
 

_______________________________  ________________________________ 
 

______________________________ 
 

ATTEST: ____________________________ Clerk-Treasurer 
 


